
 

24th January 2023 

NHS Immunisation Programmes, MMR call and recall 

On behalf of Laura Hope, Head of Public Health Immunisation Programmes 

Colleagues are asked to note that they may receive contact from parents following the final 

national MMR recall reminder that will be sent in the week commencing 30 January 2023 to 

the parents/guardians of children 12 months rising to 6 years and eligible for dose 1 and/or 

dose 2 MMR vaccine. A digital first approach will be adopted, and all communications should 

have been received by week commencing 13 February 2023.  There is no change to the 

messaging in texts, emails or letters sent in early December 2022 when a 1st national recall 

was sent. The cohort receiving a final reminder in Jan/Feb will include those identified in 

September 2022 as eligible for national call and recall but not yet vaccinated, and children 

eligible from 27 January 2023, i.e., for some children the recall will be the last of 3 contacts 

and the 1st contact for those new to the cohort. 

Further Information 

• Back issues of these bulletins and attachments are available on the NHSE/I website 

here.   

• If you have any questions or wish to provide feedback, please contact the Integrated 

Public Health Team at england.swscreeningandimms@nhs.net  
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